
             

 

PARISH OFFICE SUMMER HOURS 
 

Monday, July 5: Closed 
July 6 - August 13  

 Monday– Thursday: 9:00 a.m. - 4:00 p.m., Friday: 9:00 a.m. - 2:00 p.m. 

"WHATSOEVER YOU DO... 
 

…to the least of my people, that you do unto me." When I personally was most in need, you were 
there for me. The people of St Elizabeth of the Trinity lived out those beautiful Gospel words for me 
in my recent, difficult months beautifully & powerfully. Every day from Oct 15, 2020 until now, I 
have felt your loving support in so many ways...cards, emails, phone calls, Mass intentions, Face-
book posts, yummy treats, Fr Mike's encouraging and supportive bulletin articles and in so many 
other ways, you were there! Never, ever did I feel alone or abandoned because I knew you were 
there. This was all highlighted by the wonderful "Welcome Back" Mass & Reception last weekend, 
coordinated by Mary Beirne, put together by so many of her helpers and attended by even more of 
the good people of St Elizabeth. At the other Masses as well, the warmth of your greeting and the 
sincerity of your welcome did great things for me as I slowly reintegrate myself into the life of this 
good parish and its great people. I still have some healing to do, so please be patient with me. Keep 
me in your prayers...and remember always, "Whatever you did for one of the least of these brothers 
& sisters of mine, you did for me." Speaking for myself, and for the Lord...thank you, thank you, 
thank you.   

See you in church!  Fr McC 

Worship Aids are Coming! 
 

Now that some of the excitement of being able to officially sing and use our hymnals again is begin-
ning to wear off, some of the inevitable issues of a three-parish merger are cropping up - but never 
fear, the music ministry has been working over the course of the past year on solutions in anticipation 
of this moment. 
 

Among the biggest issue is that of musical repertoire. At St. Thecla, Breaking Bread was used along 
with a large amount of supplementation from public domain sources and some third-party publishers. 
St. Cornelius used the Gather 3 hymnals and supplemented it with a good amount of material from 
Breaking Bread and third-party publishers. At St. Tarcissus, the majority of music was from Gather 
3, with some supplementation from various sources. In order to take advantage of the entire musical 
"vocabulary" of all our parishioners, and in order to have the musical material to continue with the 
varied worship styles at each Mass, it would be necessary to purchase several additional print re-
sources, in addition to having printouts of music that is not included in those hymnals.  
 

Having 4 or 5 different hardbound hymnals in the pews is not a very good idea from pretty much any 
way you look at it, so instead we are going to try a worship aid. After investigating multiple hard 
bound hymnals and what other parishes are doing, having a worship aid seems to be the right solution 
for us. It will allow us to access all the music used prior to the merger (and then some), provide a 
place for hymn numbers and other information to be available to everyone in a legible format (an is-
sue many of us are currently having with the hymn boards), and most of our parishioners are already 
familiar with worship aids in one form or another. In order to be good stewards of our parish re-
sources (and our environment), we will keep using the Gather hymnals for readings and any hymns 
that are already printed in there.  
 

Later this month, we will launch a test run worship aid that will have the music and hymn lists for 4-6 
Sundays. As with anything else new, there will be a period of adjustment. We ask that you give this 
change a few weeks to "try on". At that time, you will have an opportunity to provide your feedback. 


